
 

 

 

INSIDE  
THIS ISSUE: 

 

From the Pastor Cover 

News & Events 2-5 

Women’s Ministries 6 

Mission of the Month 7 

Men’s Ministries 7 

Vacation Bible School Recap 8 

Congregation News 9 

Calendar 10 

Serving at Worship 11 

From the Pastor’s 
    Pastor Ken Nelson, Senior Pastor 
   Calvary Lutheran Church  
   Office 262.786.4010     
   PastorKen@calvarylc.com 

“Do not be afraid, for there are more with us than are with them.”     
II Kings 6:16 

 

Dear Members of Calvary Church. 
 

I cite this passage from the Old Testament as I write to you about the church 
– odd perhaps since we think of the church as a product of the New 
Testament.    The church is indeed the new creation of God, built upon the 
resurrection of Jesus and the witness of his first followers, but the church 
can properly trace its origins back to the Israel of the Old Testament.   I 
commend to you the reading of the entire story from which this passage 
comes – II Kings 6:8-23.   In a nutshell, the King of the Aram - Israel’s 
enemy was perplexed that every time he went to make war on a town of 
Israel, the people were prepared and fortified.   Convinced of a spy in his 
ranks, he inquired and learned that Israel’s Prophet Elisha was able to 
discern from the Lord which towns were to be attacked by the Arameans 
and he told them to make ready.   
 

So the King of Aram sent men to seize Elisha one day.   But when they 
arrived where he was, he prayed and the Lord sent horses and chariots of 
fire to the surrounding hills to get the attention of the Aramean army and 
then struck them with blindness.   Helpless, Elisha led them to Israel’s king, 
who wondered if he should just do away with the soldiers.  But Elisha said 
no, prepare for them a banquet.  Israel’s king did, God opened their eyes 
again, and the soldiers returned home and thereafter Aram never made war 
on Israel again!     
 

I tell you this because Marcella and I recently attended the annual 
Convocation of the North American Lutheran Church.   It was attended by 
over 650 delegates and guests from around the world.   We heard reports of 
the growth, albeit modest, of our roughly 6 year old denomination, but 
growth nonetheless.  In 2012 we had 330 congregations and 125,000 
members and now we count 421 congregations and 141,500 members.   
We are not a large church body, but we are a growing one!    
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I could continue to give you statistics, such as the increase in 
the number of young students  seeking ordination in our 
denomination, or the new and solidly Biblical resources for 
congregation and personal use being produced by “SOLA” – the 
publishing house of our church, or the increasing number of 
relationships our church is developing with Lutheran and non-
Lutheran bodies around the world – including our continued 
commitment to Lutheran World Relief (LWR), a fine 
organization.  Yet I am most gratified by the emerging sense in 
the NALC that our numbers are not the primary issue - our faith 
in Christ is. 
 

The origins of the NALC was, as many of you know, 
disagreement with decisions and trends in our predecessor 
body the ELCA.   Yet I am grateful that there was little “us 
versus them” talk at our Convocation, and more celebrating the 
gospel of Jesus that is the ground of our faith and life, the 
emerging partnerships our church is entering with Lutheran 
bodies in Africa and Europe, and our vision of being a “Christ 
Centered, Mission Driven, Traditionally Grounded, 
Congregationally Focused” church.  When we in the NALC and 
its congregations pattern ourselves after our Savior, we will find 
blessing – even of the sort we see in of all places the Old 
Testament, where Elisha turned enemies into friends by being 
gracious to them.    
 

Please keep the NALC in your prayers.   In December the 
NALC and Trinity Seminary, the official seminary of our church, 
is our Mission of the Month, so please consider a generous gift.    
There are a growing number of young men and women 
studying theology and preparing for the ministry in the NALC, 
and they deserve our support.   In November, the newest 
member of the Women of the NALC national board – Marcella 
Nelson – will host the board here at Calvary.   Our congregation 
sent $1000 plus quilts, school kits, and bibles to the NALC 
Disaster Response offering at the Convocation, and the flooding 
in Texas shows how vital that kind of ministry is.    
 

Please consider a subscription to the NALC magazine 
“Connections.”    It will keep you fed spiritually and provide you 
updates on what is going on in our wider church.   The Calvary 
Endowment Fund will provide a subscription of 20 copies for our 
congregation for the next year, so if you see one in the entry 
take a look or take a copy home, and consider then a home 

subscription.   And if you want a great resource for home 
devotions – appropriate for families of most any configuration, 
go to the NALC’s newest online resource 
www.holyfamilytime.com.    You can also find a link through the 
NALC website www.thenalc.org.     
 

In II Kings 6 – Elisha told his young assistant to “open his eyes’ 
and see the chariots God had miraculously sent to defend Israel 
against what was at the time their Aramean enemies.   Let our 
prayers open the eyes of our faith so that we may see the 
church around us, and be glad for it.    
 

Because of a cross, 
Pastor Ken Nelson 

OUR MISSION & VISION:   
The vision of Calvary Lutheran Church is:   
“Sharing the life-changing message of Jesus Christ” 
 
Mission Statement:  Calvary Lutheran Church is a fami-
ly of Christians, directed by the Holy Spirit, growing as 
disciples of Jesus through worship,  Biblical study and 
prayer that are shared with the community and world. 

The Calvary Crossroads is published monthly. All news articles should be submitted to the church office by the deadline listed on the church calendar.   
Electronic submissions are preferred (email: communications@calvarylc.com).   

If you received this issue via email only and would like to receive a printed copy in the mail, please contact the Calvary church office.   (262.786.4010) 
Printed copies are available at the church also. 

 

 

 

 

 

New Resources Available 
 

The first resource, Graying in Grace:  Becoming Mature 
Disciples of Jesus Christ, is written by Pr. Brad Hales, who 
serves Reformation Lutheran church in Culpeper, VA.  In 
2009, Reformation was given the “Best Practices Award in 
Senior Ministry” by the National Council on Aging.  He writes 
that the focus of the Bible study is:  Assisting older adults in 
clinging to the faithful promises of God, and ‘walking 
alongside’ those who want to grow into ‘mature disciples.’  
Because as we grow into the discipleship of Jesus Christ, we 
will have several opportunities to disciple others.”   

The second new resource, The Story of Our North 
American Lutheran Church, is written by Dr. Robert Benne.  
He initially wrote this short history for his home congregation 
to help its members understand why their congregation left 
the ELCA.  He provides a concise history of Lutheran 
Churches in North America, including the formation of the 
ELCA, LCMC, and the NALC.  He also presents a concise 
analysis of the divisions within the ELCA that led to 
congregations and individuals withdrawing from the ELCA.    

These resources are available on the NALC website:  
thenalc.org as well as in the Narthex here at Calvary. 

http://www.holyfamilytime.com
http://www.thenalc.org
mailto:kim@calvarylc.com
https://www.thenalc.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/Graying-in-Grace.pdf
https://www.thenalc.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/Graying-in-Grace.pdf
https://www.thenalc.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/NALC-Story-by-Robert-Benne.pdf
https://www.thenalc.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/NALC-Story-by-Robert-Benne.pdf
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Congregation News and Events 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Worship & Praise with Dave 
Anderson & Roger Walck 
 
Saturday, Sept. 23, 5 p.m. & 
Sunday, Sept. 24, 9 a.m. 
 
Join us for a morning of worship and praise with Dave 
Anderson and Roger Walck from Shepherd’s Canyon 
Retreat in Arizona.  Shepherd’s Canyon Retreat provides 
counseling retreats for ministry in various stages of burn-
out, stress, depression, compassion fatigue, and conflicts 
of all kinds.  Bring friends for this wonderful time of music 
and stories of God’s grace and mercy.  A free-will offer-
ing will be received to benefit the Shepherd’s Canyon 
Retreat. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Saturday, September 9, 2017 
 5 p.m.  Worship 
 6 p.m.  Social 
 
Sunday, September 10, 2017 
 9 a.m.   Worship & Teacher Installation 
 10 a.m. Special Hospitality Time 
 10:30-10:45  Students (& Parents) meet  
   Teachers 
 Pre-K - K Room 103 
 1st, 2nd & 3rd Room 104 
 4th & 5th Room 106 
 Confirmation Room 107 
 High School  Youth Room 
  
 10:45 a.m. All Congregation “Get to Know 
   You” Activity 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regular Christian Education classes begin on Sunday, 
September 17 at 10:30 a.m.  There is an opportunity for 
everyone—please join us! 
 
Sunday School for ages 3 through High School! 
 
“In Depth Scripture Study” with Wayne Johnson in 
Room 110. 
 
“Tackling Today’s Topics” with Jim Harrison in Room 
102. 
 
The Bible’s Big Story-Our Story with Pastor Ken in the 
Sanctuary.  This class will be a deeper dive into The 
Bible’s Big Story, Our Story for adults and the 
Confirmation students. 
 

I can do everything through Christ  
who gives me strength.  Philippians 4:13 

Join Us! 

Bring a Friend! 

New Member Informational Classes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Know someone who wants to know more about 
Calvary Lutheran Church?  What does it mean to 
be a member?  Invite them to attend either of our 
upcoming New Member Informational Classes 
held in our Fellowship Hall on Thursday, 
September 7 or  September 14, from  
7 - 9 p.m.   
 
We will welcome New Members on Sunday, 
September 17 during 9 a.m. worship. 
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Congregation News and Events 

 SISTER ACT is the feel-good musical comedy smash based on 

the hit 1992 film that has audiences jumping to their feet! 
 
Join us for an afternoon of great entertainment!  We will be seeing "Sister Act," 
a musical comedy, based on the 1992 film. The performance is at the Sunset 
Playhouse Theater (800 Elm Grove Rd) on Sunday, October 29, at     2 p.m. 
Tickets are $18.00 each.   
 
A sign up sheet will be posted on the glass doors of the Narthex on Sunday, 
September 3.   Bring a friend, or the whole family!  Handicapped seating is 
available.  

Calvary recently received a thank you from the following: 

 Luther Manor for the donation of 186 dozen of cookies.  Your thoughtfulness is great-
ly appreciated by the residents who reside in the Health Care Center.  Sincere thanks!  
Lori Schultz, Luther Manor Volunteer Services 

 Thank you for your generous gift to Heifer International to help others build hope for 
future generations making a better world, one family at a time.  Pierre U. Ferrari, President and CEO 

 Thank you for your gift of diapers, hygiene products and cleaning supplies.  It is because of compassionate 
friends like you that we celebrate The Women’s Center’s 40-year legacy of transforming lives and providing 
hope for hundreds throughout the community.   Angela Mancuso, Executive Director 

 Thank you for your generous contributions and service to the Meal Program at St Vincent de Paul Society of 
Milwaukee.  Your donation helps us fulfill the needs of those who are struggling on a daily basis with life’s most 
basic necessities.  Deborah Dusky, Executive Director 

Alfred Lunt and Lynn Fontanne welcomed 
Calvary’s SALT group to their home, Ten 
Chimneys, in Genesee Depot on August 22.  
Their life story was fascinating.  It is so wonderful 
that it is preserved for generations to come. 

DivorceCare is a weekly seminar/support group that 
will help you heal from the hurt.  It is a warm, caring 
environment led by people who understand what you 
are going through.  Gain hope for your future! 
 

Sundays starting September 10, 2017 
Noon  - 1:30 p.m. 

Media Room #110, Calvary Lutheran Church 
 
Contact us today for more information: 
 E-mail:  askdrjenni@gmail.com 
 Phone:   262 786-4010 
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Congregation News and Events 

What’s Happening - - 
Walk to End Alzheimer’s - Saturday, September 9, 2017 
 

Be sure to check out the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall to see what is 
happening with organizations and others associated with Calvary.  Join the 
fight for Alzheimer’s first survivor with the Walk on Saturday, September 9, 
2017 at 8:30 a.m. for registration and walk start at 10 a.m. held at Frame Park 

in Waukesha.  More information on sponsorships is on the bulletin board.  Plan to walk or sponsor John 
Foley’s Purple Canoe Team (purple the color of Alzheimer’s and canoe as we are all in the same boat!) 

Lutheran World Relief Kit Ministry 
 

During Mission Servant Projects, the backpacks were sewn - now it’s time to 
fill School Kits and the Personal Care Kits!  Please take a flyer from the table 
in the Narthex for items needed to fill the kits.   
 

These kits help people dealing with some of life’s most difficult situations - the aftermath of 
earthquakes and floods, fleeing home to escape violence and living in extreme poverty.  
Shop the “Back to School” sales now!   Kit items are needed by September 17.   

Be a Part of Calvary’s Music Ministry! 
September marks the beginning of the music program year at Calvary.  The Celebration Ringers and Alleluia Choir, 
as well as the Contemporary Ensemble(s), are always looking for members.  Please consider joining and 
participating in these great small-group ministries!  Here are the basics: 
 

Celebration Ringers 
What it is:   Calvary’s handbell choir 
Rehearsals:   Tuesday 6:00pm – 6:55pm, starting September 5 
Skills needed:   Music reading ability is nice; physical ability to swing metal objects 
   mandatory; ability to count to 12 in tempo desirable 
Players needed:  At least three, to keep the three octave bell set together – ages 11-91 
Playdates:   Roughly every 4-6 weeks, when everyone can make it! 
 

Alleluia Choir 
What it is:   Adult mixed choir 
Rehearsals:   Wednesday 7:00pm – 8:15pm, starting September 6 
Skills needed:   Ability to listen to and repeat tunes; physical presence at 
    rehearsals and singing dates; music reading ability nice but not necessary 
Singers needed:  Openings in all voice parts – ages 16 - 96 
Singing dates:  Two-three times per month; major church festivals 
 

Contemporary Ensemble 
What it is:   Offers up Contemporary Christian Music 
Rehearsals:   Sundays 10:20am 
Skills needed:   Ability to listen to and repeat tunes; physical presence at   
   rehearsals and singing dates 
Singers needed:  Openings in all voice parts – all ages 
Performances:  When members can make it 
 

Interested? Email music@calvarylc.com or talk to any member of any group! 

Alleluia Choir 

mailto:music@calvarylc.com
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Congregation News and Events 

Just a reminder that we will begin a new year of book group meetings on Monday, 
September 11 from 1:00 – 2:30 pm in Room 110. Our first book is The Persian Pickle Club 
by Sandra Dallas.  
 
The New York Times book review calls it “a colorful exploration of Depression-era Kansas 
and the meaning of friendship”. 
 
If the edition you read doesn’t include the Forward, be sure to pick up a copy of that from the 
women’s ministry mailbox in the volunteer room across from the office.  It’s an excellent 
introduction to this novel!  You’ll find a cast of characters sheet attached to that Forward.  It 
will be very helpful as you read. 

It’s time to begin another year of movies!  Our first selection is “Her Majesty, Mrs. Brown”, a 
1997 film starring Judi Dench as Queen Victoria.  Ah, but this takes place after Albert’s death. 
Roger Ebert says, “Acclaimed as a must-see film, Her Majesty, Mrs. Brown is a riveting, true-
life story about "two strong-willed people who find exhilaration in testing each other."  
 
Amazon’s brief summary: 
Rugged Scotsman John Brown is a lowly servant who looks after Queen Victoria's horses. Yet 
when circumstances bring them together, the result is a passionate friendship that scandalizes 
a nation.  Also featuring Gerard Butler, the commanding performances are sure to leave you 
breathless. 
 
Come to the media room (Room 110) on Monday morning, September 18 at 9 am for coffee, snacks, fellowship, 
and a wonderful movie! 

Discerning the Voice of God 
 
One of the first steps in learning to distinguish God’s voice 
from all the other voices in our lives is to learn to listen. 
Pastor Ken reminded us of this in a recent sermon. 
 
Priscilla Shirer, the author of our amazing study last year, The Armor of God, has updated a study she first wrote 
ten years ago. It’s called Discerning the Voice of God and it’s a wonderful series that will change your relationship 
with God!  
 
We hope you’ll be able to join us this fall. Please sign up on the narthex door, indicating which session you prefer. 
There is a stack of study guides on the narthex table near the sign-up sheet. Please pick one up and put a check 
mark next to your name on the sign-up sheet. There is no cost for this study. 
 
Please note that the Tuesday afternoon session has been canceled because of low numbers.  If we have 
more than 5 people sign up for that session, we’ll add it back to the list. 
 
Monday from 7:00 – 8:30 pm   Tuesday from 10:30 am – noon       Tuesday from 1:00 – 2:30 pm 
 
We always meet in the media room (Room 110).   Mark your calendars for these sessions: 
Session 1 Mon., Sept. 11 and Tues., Sept. 12  Session 5 Mon., Nov. 13 and Tues., Nov. 14 
Session 2 Mon., Sept. 25 and Tues., Sept. 26  Session 6 Mon., Nov., 27 and Tues., Nov. 28 
Session 3 Mon., Oct. 9 and Tues., Oct. 10   Session 7 Mon., Dec. 11 and Tues., Dec. 12 

Women’s Ministry Book Group - September 11, 1 p.m. 

Women’s Bible Study  

Monday Morning Movie - September 18, 9 a.m. 
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Congregation News and Events 

Wednesday Breakfast  
Join the men of Calvary on Wednesday’s at 7 a.m. 
at Maxim’s on Capitol Drive for breakfast and fel-
lowship.  Come when you can and bring a friend! 

Cereal items are for the next Food Sunday with collection on September 16 

and 17.  This is probably the MOST needed item at the Waukesha Food 
Pantry!  Other items of need are rice, peanut butter, canned meats, soup, 
fruits or vegetables, and cereals.  If you prefer to make a monetary 
contribution, please mark your envelope or check with the notation “Food 
Pantry”.   Your continued support is greatly appreciated - thank you! 

Men’s Ministries 

Monthly Thursday Gathering 
The fourth Thursday of each month, the men gather 
for dinner and fellow-
ship.  The next meeting 
is in the Fellowship Hall 
on Thursday, Septem-
ber 28 starting at 6 
p.m. with dinner at 6:30 
p.m. and devotion /
discussion time at 7 
p.m.  It’s barbeque time to go along with that cold 
one! 

September Mission of the Month:  
B.A.S.I.C.S.  (Brothers And Sisters In Christ Serving) 

 
Our September Mission of the Month is B.A.S.I.C.S. (Brothers And Sisters In 
Christ Serving).  This is the second year that Calvary is supporting the local 
outreach of providing Blankets and Bibles in the Milwaukee area. 
 

B.A.S.I.C.S. is a Christian nonprofit 501(c)(3) organization to strengthen churches and Christian outreach ministries 
throughout the metropolitan area. The group supports dozens of city ministries such as local partnerships, in-prison 
and re-entry ministries, community outreach events, recovery programs, youth activities and many others. 
 

It is a well-established and highly regarded organization that’s been in existence for 20 years.    It seeks to 
strengthen the evangelical outreach and growth of local churches as well as help alleviate poverty and other difficult 
social problems. By fostering cooperation and teamwork while also connecting with resources, B.A.S.I.C.S. makes 
each outreach effort more effective.  
 

The Calvary mission of the month donations for September will be supporting the Blankets and Bibles Ministry which 
purchases blankets and Bibles and distributes them to individuals in impoverished areas throughout Milwaukee. 
 

Laurie and Gary Hendrickson will be visiting Calvary in September to share details of this mission.  Please pray for 

and support this local mission of the month.  Help bring the hope of Jesus Christ to Milwaukee. 

 

Use your weekly offering envelopes or a white pew envelope to contribute and note “Mission of the Month” on your 

check and/or envelope. 

September Food Sunday 
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Vacation Bible School Recap 

 WOW GOD!!!  This was not only a phrase that echoed the halls at VBS, but also my reflection of this amazing 
week!!!   Calvary’s Maker Fun Factory was a HUGE success, because of YOU, our congregation!  The support you 
are able to give VBS (physical, prayerful, and financial) are just a few of the many blessings that come straight from 
Heaven to make this event run smoothly.  Wow, God! 

Here are just some of the highlights from the Quality Assurance Department: 
 

 This year we welcomed 74 builders to the factory each day, MANY of which are guests to our church.  Wow, 
God! 

 We had 160 people attend “Dinner and a Show”, our VBS program and meal on Thursday night. Wow, God! 

 Each morning, filling out the staffing roster, there weren’t enough volunteers.  EVERY DAY people just showed 
up, pitched in, and we usually had extra volunteers!  Wow, God! 

 Pastor Ken had the wonderful opportunity to share coffee and conversation with a variety of visitors each 
morning after check-in.  Wow, God! 

 With the exception of a few band-aids, there were no injuries! Wow, God! 

 We were again blessed with 6 station leaders who lead activities each and everyday, (some taking the entire 
week off work!) Wow, God! 

Countless hearts were filled with the joy and love of our Lord and Savior, as we all learned that we 
are Made By God, Built For A Purpose! Wow, God! 
 

From the bottom of my heart, thank you to everyone who had a part in, once again, making 
Calvary’s VBS an amazing experience to 
pray and play in His name! Wow, God! 
 

God is Good, All the Time! 
Angie Schatz 
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Congregation News 

September Birthdays & Anniversaries 

CALVARY CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Congregation Council 
Jim Kalupa (Pres.)  262-784-3114 
John Lau (V.P.)  262-792-1878 
RoJean Holler (Sec.)          262-780-6250 
Andy Schatz (Treas.)  262-373-0535 
John Foley  262-781-9076 
Judy Kestly  262-782-5286 
Dean Schmelzer  262-786-1221 
Tom Thiede  414-704-6314 
Erica Zipp 414-530-9461 

 
 
Board of Deacons   
Rich Baumgartner [Q, R}  262-367-3898 
Larry Bonier [F, G]  262-271-3916 
Jeanette Kalupa [M, N, P]  262-784-3114 
Ernie Kretschmann [H, I, J]  262-782-4989 
Carol Roe [V, W, X, Y, Z]   262-792-9747 
Cindy Rooks [C,D,E]  262-879-9788 
Sue Rowe [L, T, U]   262-993-7693 
Judy Sayas [A, B]  262-784-5375 
Mary Smith [S]  414-763-3343 
Mary Ellen Thiede [K, O]  414-732-4257 
 

 
Staff 
Rev. Ken Nelson (Pastor)    PastorKen@Calvarylc.com or   
  call/text at 701-818-0353 
Gene Traas (Dir. of Music)   Music@Calvarylc.com  
Dawn Spies (Interim Youth Dir) PastorDawn@Calvarylc.com 
Holly Novotny  (Office Mgr.)    Holly@Calvarylc.com 
Kris Molitor (Fin. Secretary)    Kris@Calvarylc.com  
Cindy Rooks (Comm. Coor.)       Communications@Calvarylc.com              

Ministry Emails 
Council Council@Calvarylc.com 
Deacons Deacons@Calvarylc.com   
Personnel Personnel@Calvarylc.com 

      

Becker, Reginald 2 
Berger, Dale 2 
Leonard, Kian 2 
Duch, Aaron 4 
Duch, Jeanne 4 
Faust, Catherine 4 
Gunnlaugsson, Grace 4 
Leonard, Emma 4 
Baumgartner, Anna 5 
Kedrow, Edith 5 
Juno, Elton 7 
Sadowsky, Sue 7 
Wenzel, Mary 7 
Taufner, Jane 9 
Young, Ruth 10 
Harwood, Brookley 11 
Hubbard, Brian 12 
Meyer, Addison 12 
Seter, Helga 12 
Spies, Isaiah 12 
Moths, Terry 13 

DATE 

It’s About Our Family 
 

Prayers 

Please check the weekly bulletin for those people needing our urgent prayers.  If you have any prayer requests, 
please call or email the church office.   We ask for continued prayers for: 
 
Shut-Ins:  Diane Foley; Liz Gjenvick; Marge Kressin; Lowell Sonderman; Donna Polizzi, Marge Skarie; Mickey 
Rash; Bill Rash Jr. (son of Mickey Rash). 
 

Birthdays 
DATE 

DATE 

# of 
YEARS Anniversaries 

Lewandowski, Kristine 14 
Marshall, Herbert (Ed) 14 
Zipp, Erica 14 
Rooks, Richard 15 
Sonderman, Lowell 15 
Foster, Ronald 16 
Gall, Cable 16 
Nelson, Kenneth 16 
Wegner, Carole 16 
Taufner, Hugh 17 
Zipp, Mallory 18 
Huettl, Meredith 19 
Lindner, Maya 19 
Meyer, Bradley 19 
Springer, Jared 19 
Bermel, Annie 20 
Jazgar, Ann 20 
Schuelke, Peter 23 
Sutherland, Bruce 26 
Rowe, Justin 27 
Morris, Leah 29 

Ramthun, Edward and Eleonora 3 57 
Huettl, Nicholas and Alecia 4 12 
Knuth, Jason and Ashley 6   9 
Foster, Mitchell and (Beth) 7 26 
Kramer, John and Barbara 9 39 
Schuelke, David and Carolyn 12 25 
Leonard, Kimberly and (Shane) 16 22 
Schatz, Andrew and Angela 23 17 
Gehrke, Carroll and Lois 24 62 
Lau, John and Mary 27 48 
Marshall, Ed and Kay 29 61 

Sympathy for:  family and friends of Wilhelm 
“Bill” Anderson who passed away on Friday, July 
21; Karen Pierce and family on the passing of her 
mother, Suzanne Winter, on August 10; Mary Lau 
and family on the passing of her sister-in-law, 
Peggy Stritzel, on Saturday, August 26. 
 
Joys for:  the family of Jim & Sandi Harrison on 
the birth of their new healthy granddaughter, Olivia 
Lois Wieschel, born on July 25, 2017. 

mailto:pastorroser@calvarylc.com
mailto:holly@calvarylc.com
mailto:council@calvarylc.com
mailto:deacons@calvarylc.com
mailto:personnel@calvarylc.com
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Serving At Worship  

 Serving 
at 

Worship 

September 2/3 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 

September 9/10 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 
 

September 16/17 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 
 

September 23/24 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 

September 30/
October 1 
Sat: 5p; Sun. 9a 

ACOLYTES 
  

Scott Anderson 
Bobby Vollmar 

Rebecca Warber 
Jacklyn Warber 

Preston Meyer 
Megan Schatz 

Bobby Vollmar 
Scott Anderson 

Preston Meyer 
Scott Anderson 

ALTAR GUILD  
Chuck & Norene  
Giuliani 

Jan Chesner 
Marty Altmin 

RoJean Holler 
Ruth Young 

Tom & Sue 
Sadowsky 

Jan Tschetter 

ASSISTING  
MINISTER 

[Sun] Kevin Wahlgren Larry Bonier Lee Tyne  Scott Langelin 

CHILDREN’S  
SERMON 

Angie Schatz Mary Baumgartner Larry Bonier Natalie Anderson Pastor Ken 

DEACONS 

[Sat] Ernie 
Kretschmann 
[Sun] Carol Roe,  
Sue Rowe, Mary Smith 
 

[Sat] Ernie 
Kretschmann 
[Sun] Larry Bonier, 
Mary Ellen Thiede, 
Judy Sayas 

[Sat] Jeanette 
Kalupa 
[Sun] Larry Bonier,  
Rich Baumgartner, 
Sue Rowe 

[Sat] Jeanette Kalupa 
[Sun] Carol Roe, Judy 
Sayas, Mary Smith 

[Sat] Mary Ellen 
Thiede 
[Sun] Mary Smith, 
Rich Baumgartner, 
Carol Roe 

GREETERS 
  

[Sat] Ed & Kay 
Marshall 
[Sun] Bob & Mary 
Smith 
 

[Sat] Ray & Jan 
Chesner 
[Sun] Reg & Sue 
Becker 

[Sat] Scott & Peggy 
Langelin 
[Sun] Pat & Carol 
Corcoran 

[Sat] Tom & Sue 
Sadowsky 
[Sun] Gordy & Grace 
Gunnlaugsson 

[Sat] Jeanette 
Ketelsen, Mark 
Trudell 
[Sun] Herb & & 
Judy Grospitz 

LECTORS Chuck Lukasik Chris Spangenberger Larry Bonier Peggy Langelin  

PPT 
[Sat] Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Sue Rowe 

[Sat]  Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Sue Rowe 

[Sat] Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Grace 
Gunnlaugsson 

[Sat]  
[Sun] Sue Rowe 

[Sat] Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Grace 
Gunnlaugsson 

USHERS 

Peggy Langelin 
Scott Langelin 
Jan Lukasik 
Chuck Lukasik 

Karen Pierce 
Keith Pierce 
Carol Rooney 
George Rooney 

Marty Altmin 
Chet Elliott 
Erik Zipp 

Jim Harrison 
Chuck Giuliani 
Jane Krause 
Bill Krause 

Larry Bonier 
Brad Meyer 
Jon Sayas 
Andy Schatz 

VISITOR HOSTS 
Jeanette Kalupa 
Mary Ellen Thiede 

Jeanette Kalupa 
Mary Ellen Thiede 

Gil Thompson 
Sallie Schultz 

Gil Thompson 
Sallie Schultz 

Gordy & Grace 
Gunnlaugsson 

ALTAR  
FLOWERS 

Vollmar Family Darlene Louison Ruby Hauch 
John & Mary Lau 
Judy Sayas 

Ray & Jan Chesner 

HOSPITALITY Keith & Karen Pierce Rally Sunday! 
Wayne & Bonnie 
Johnson 
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CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

September 2017 
Calvary  

Crossroads 

1750 N. Calhoun Rd., Brookfield, WI  53005    Phone: 262-786-4010    E-mail: calvary@calvarylc.com    www.calvarylc.com 

Calvary Worship Schedule:  Saturday at 5 p.m.  Sunday at 9 a.m. 

 

Vacation Bible School 2017  
Maker Fun Factory - Created by God, Built for a Purpose! 

A huge success! 
 


